

GOVERNMENT OF THE DISTRICT OF COLUMBIA

Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission 2B

July 13, 2011
Catrina Harrison
District Department of Transportation
Public Space Permit Branch
Third Floor
1100 4th Street, SW
Washington, D.C. 20004
catrina.harrison@dc.gov

Re: Application by Wyland Condominium Association (1724 17th St NW) for use of one public space off-street parking space for temporary loading.

Dear Ms. Harrison:

At its regular meeting on July 13, 2011, the Dupont Circle Advisory Neighborhood Commission ("ANC 2B" or "Commission") considered the above-referenced matter. With nine of nine Commissioners present, a quorum at a duly-noticed public meeting, the Commission voted 9-0 to support the Wyland Condominium Association's request, through the following resolution:

Whereas the Wyland Condominium is a major building entitled to up to 60 feet of restricted access to the street curb in front of the building for trucks, taxis et al,

Whereas there now exists a curb cut and parking pad on public space in front of the Wyland Condominium that occupies only about 25 1/2 feet of curb space,

Whereas the existing curb cut was incorporated into the rebuilt sidewalk and curbing during the 17th Street Streetscape project and would require considerable expense to eliminate it,

Whereas it appears that DDOT would not now be focusing on the legitimacy of the long-standing curb cut were it not for the Wyland Condominium Association's efforts to make it legitimate,

And whereas the Wyland Condominium Association will restrict use of the existing parking pad to the same limitations as pertain to all other parking uses on public space in front of major residential buildings,

Therefore, ANC 2B urges DDOT Public Space to support the efforts of the Wyland Condominium Association to obtain legal status for the existing curb cut and restrict the uses of the parking pad to those that are within DDOT public space guidelines.

Commissioner Bob Meehan (<u>bob.meehan@dupontcircleanc.net</u>), Commissioner Mike Feldstein (<u>mike.feldstein@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) and myself (<u>will.stephens@dupontcircleanc.net</u>) are the Commission's representatives on this matter.

ON BEHALF OF THE COMMISSION.

Sincerely,

Will Stephens, Chair

William J. Highens